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ST. ROSE OF LIMA COUNCIL #10870 - DECEMBER 2012

MERRY CHRISTMAS TO ALL OUR BROTHER KNIGHTS AND FAMILIES

Our Council Meeting was held on December 4 with 22 Member in Attendance

REMEMBER OUR NEXT COUNCIL MEETING IS ON JANUARY 8 AT 7PM           OUR NEXT OFFICER’S MEETING WILL BE ON JANUARY 3 AT 7PM

GRAND KNIGHT’S REPORT - BROTHER DOUG KESTER

1. Per the usual schedule, the next Officer’s Meeting would fall on Christmas Day and the next Council Meeting would fall on New Year’s Day. This being said, the Schedule changes are shown above.
2. We could use a volunteer to coordinate the Free-Throw Contest.  Brother Chet Young had done this the past few years, but he has gotten rather busy with his new duties as District Deputy.
3. The 3rd Degree Ceremony here at St. Rose on February 17 will be the first 3rd Degree at St. Rose, AND I believe will be the first in our District!
4. Sister Jane requested help with rakin[image: image1]g leaves out of the Convent’s back yard, before much snow falls.
5. It is time for our Council to keep-up it’s tradition of showing our appreciation to our Parish’s Priest and Sisters.  Our past gifts have cost us $50 per Religious.
6. Thanks to Brother Walter Zimmerman for donating a case of oranges to the Convent and the Rectory.  I dropped the ball on that. Good catch Doc!
7. Remember your Annual dues are due.
8. Marc Jago is no longer our District’s Insurance Agent.  He now serves another District.  Brother George Cloughin is our new District Insurance Agent and I hope to get him to a Council Meeting soon.
MEMBERSHIP REPORT - BROTHER GARY AMSBAUGH

Patrick and Timothy Hartinger received their 1st and 2nd Degrees on December 2. Our congratulations to two fine young gentlemen!

Brother Ed Bamberg has moved to a Nursing Facility in Hershey, PA. It was voted on and passed  to pay Brother Bamberg’s dues for the year.

ADORATION CHAPEL - BROTHER TOM ALTHOFF

Thanks to all who signed up this month for the Adoration Chapel. You can request a reminder phone call from Brother Althoff at 542-6237.

SQUIRES - BROTHER DR. WALTER ZIMMERMAN

A State Award will be given to the Squires at a future Mass.  They are currently selling the “Keep Christ in Christmas” magnets.  They will participate in the Polar Bear Plunge for the York County Special Olympics this winter.  Their next meeting will be in January.  Brother Zimmerman will be speaking to York Catholic Students about the Squires Program.

CHURCH DIRECTOR - BROTHER TOM ALTHOFF

CHRISTMAS MASS SCHEDULE:  DECEMBER 24 - 4 PM, 6:30 PM AND 9 PM

                                                          DECEMBER 25 - 8 AM AND 10 AM

NEW YEARS MASS:  DECEMBER 31 - 5PM, JANUARY 1 - 8 AM AND 10 AM

CHRISTMAS DINNER/DANCE - BROTHER GARY AMSBAUGH

Our Christmas Dinner/Dance was a success thanks to Brother Paul Flaherty and Brother Dan Bradley.  Thanks to all who came.

OLD BUSINESS

The Malvern Men’s Retreat that was held on Nov. 17-18 was attended with 5 Brother Knights attending.

We still need to determine the amount we owe to the Home Association Account.

Elections were held for Treasurer after nominations were solicited from the Council members present.  The only nomination received was for Brother Paul Flaherty. He was nominated by Brother Bosco and Zimmerman.  The nomination was accepted by voice vote. Brother Hartinger  motioned to close the nomination and the motion was seconded by Brother Shermeyer.  The motion passed by voice vote. One constitutional ballot was cast for Brother Paul Flaherty for TREASURER.

WE STILL NEED SOMEONE TO SERVE AS DEPUTY GRAND KNIGHT!!

The 4th Degree Fruit sale was successful. 

NEW BUSINESS

A motion was made by Brother Grove and seconded by Brother Shermeyer to send a framed Certificate of Appreciation and a K of C Letter Opener to Brother McGuire in thanks for his years of service to our Council.  The motion passed by voice vote.

A motion was made by Brother Deller and seconded by Brother Bradley to give $200 Weis Script to the Sisters in the Convent as our Christmas Gift, and $50 in Weis Script to the Catholic Harvest Pantry in honor of father Hoke.  The Motion passed by voice vote.

The Special Olympics Polar Bear Plunge will be held again in February.  Please consider supporting the Brother Dave Gerzewski Family in this worthy cause.

BROTHER JOE PALMIERI IS CURRENTLY IN THE YORK HOSPITAL.  IF YOU CAN PLEASE PAY HIM A VISIT TO LET HIM KNOW THAT THE KNIGHTS ARE SUPPORTING HIM AND HIS WIFE CATHERINE WITH THEIR LOVE & PRAYERS.  VISITING HOURS ARE 4 PM TILL 8 PM. 

BROTHER KNIGHTS, FAMILIES & FRIENDS IN NEED OF OUR PRAYERS

M/M Joseph Holtz, John Miklusek, Washington Family, Laura Kuntz & Family, Leigh Family, Karen Whorley, Hilbert Family, Lucy Woodman, Mimi Young, Liz Adams, Mary Arvin, Linda Minniti, Norma Warner, Dorothy Barlek, Father Hoke, Sister Delores Sneeringer, Kristenn Santiago, Doris Carroll, M/M John Hagerman, Gus Hartinger, Linda Jenkins, Linda Schneider, Logan Patrick Coldron, Doris Althoff, Clete Rogers, Robert Rogers, Chris Anthony, Jerry Senft, Jim Price, Steve Warner, Jim Paige, Mary Kester, Tom Perry, Ed Bamberg, Brian Noel, Dodd Finale, Dorothy Etter, Norma Beyer, Paul Hardish, Ike Gerzewski, Tony Danna, Barbara Jean Kuhl, Jim Huddleston, Tom Koons, Fields Family and Joe and Catherine Palmieri
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